
GRAVENEY TRUST




Information for SENDCo Applicants


Graveney is an extremely popular school and there is a wide range of pupil needs within the SEN cohort (see further below).  We have spent the last few years developing the SEND department to ensure that there is sufficient professional and administrative support within the department to enable the SENDCO to focus on core strategic and operational priorities.  To address the growing need for assessment and evidence in the area of Exam Access and to take into account the ever changing regulations, we have a named member of staff (not the SENCO) responsible for this area of work. To support the statutory obligations of the school for meeting the needs of EHCP pupils we also have a full time SEN Manager.  Both of these staff have a strong understanding of the needs of the SEND cohort and work closely with parents, external services and the Local Authority in order to ensure that pupil’s needs are met.  These staff work closely with the SENDCo to ensure that they are kept informed and to make sure that a good deal of the planning and processing work previously allocated to the SENDCo role, is achieved through effective team working.  

Predominantly our pupils are able to access a GCSE curriculum.  Our SEND pupils comprise around sixty EHCP pupils and approximately 200 pupils on SEND Support.  These pupils are supported mainly in class by a large team of around 18 Teaching Assistants, Senior Teaching Assistants and Higher Level Teaching Assistants.  These staff have key working responsibilities for individual pupils with EHCPs and some high needs SEN pupils and support any pupils in class who may be struggling.  Additional small group Interventions are planned in the areas of SLCN and Key Vocabulary, Literacy, Numeracy, Comprehension, Study Skills, Handwriting, Touch Typing and are mainly offered in KS3 – with the aim of narrowing the gap between our SEN learners and the rest of the cohort.  We also offer Study Skills, Touch Typing and Exam Anxiety sessions to our older learners in preparation for formal exams in KS4 and 5.  The Department provides regular training to its staff team on all areas of SEN provision and the required departmental processes in place.  It also provides training to the wider school and departmental SEND Champions on different areas of SEN as required.  The large SEND team is a thriving and valued department within the school.
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